Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Annual Meeting

Adult Clubhouse - Northstar Rec Center

10:00 am
September 5, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 10:03 by President Thornton. It was announced that a quorum was in place. 
It was moved, seconded, and passed to approve the minutes of the September 6, 2009 Annual Meeting. 
The Board of Directors and management personnel were introduced as follows:



Bob Thornton – President



Bill Ireton – Vice President


Jim Steeb – Secretary



Mario Alioto – Director at large (excused absent)


Liz Reagor – Treasurer



Peter Miller – Property Manager/Inspector of Election



Sandy Miller – Assistant Property Manager/Assistant Inspector of Election

The poll was closed and the Assistant Inspector of Election began counting ballots for the Board of Directors election.

Mr. Thornton gave the President’s Report that included the following items:
1. There was lots of snow during the past year. Snow removal expenses ran over budget. 
2. Several areas on decks and around doors and windows had dry rot conditions corrected by Meng Construction. 

3. Seventeen snow shed roofs have been installed over windows on units susceptible to heavy snow accumulation from adjacent units’ roofs. The new roofs will move the snow out from the windows, making egress easier from the bedrooms and eliminating the need for installation of wooden diverter bars over the windows. 

4. Blue shingles removed during the installation of the snow shed roofs are being stored for future use as they are no longer manufactured. 

5. The need for more snow shed roofs will be evaluated this upcoming winter. 

6. The weight of snow and ice on the entry decks has pulled some of them down from their mounting brackets over the years. This condition is being corrected as identified and will be ongoing. 

A question and answer session with contractor Gerald Meng of Meng Construction was held. Owners were provided with information on their new windows, front doors, and sliding glass doors. 

Mr. Miller gave the financial report that included the following:

1. The August 31, 2010 Balance Sheet “Draft” was presented along with the November 2009 – August 2010 Profit and Loss Statement “Draft”. It was noted that after ten months of the fiscal year the Association had over $83k in the operating account and $730k in the reserve account. 

2. It is estimated that when all owners pay their assessments for window upgrades the Association will have a balance of approximately $1,000,000 in the reserve account by the end of this fiscal year. 

Mr. Thornton reported on the budget for fiscal 2011:

1. The Board approved the budget for fiscal 2011 at the meeting held at 9:00 am. The new budget has no increase to revenue. The allocation of assessments to expenses will change slightly for the year. In applying the formula for allocation of revenue to monthly assessments some unit’s sizes may experience no increase while others may experience an increase of $1 per month. Tower building owners’ monthly utility fees will decrease from $29 to $25 for the new year.

2. Next year an increase of approximately 5% to the monthly assessments is anticipated to more fully fund the replacement reserve fund. While the Board is foregoing an increase this next year the reserve fund balance may drop below $900k. 

3. Three years ago the Association had 2.4 million in the reserve fund. The goal of the Board to not have the fund drop below 1 million during the implementation of capital improvements may be met by the end of the year. At the end of this fiscal year there is an estimated balance in the reserve fund of 1 million with not all trim painting of the buildings completed.  

4. The Board will look at pathway repairs/replacement and landscaping upgrades when all the building improvement work is completed. 

Mrs. Reagor  introduced the following resolution that was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership:

Resolved, that any excess of membership income over membership expenses, for the year ended October 31, 2010, as defined in the IRA Reg. 1.277-1, shall be applied against the subsequent tax year membership assessment for operations or common area replacements, as provided by IRS Rev. Ruling 70-604.

Mr. Ireton reported on the Village parking lot bio-swale and retention pond litigation. During the year there has been no physical change or difference in the bio swale and retention pond. He has compiled six seasonal reports on the pond and swale. East West Partners attempts to mitigate the problems have failed. The interceptors that were installed in the Village parking lots by EWP have perhaps caused more problems. A tolling agreement was originally entered into with EWP for a 9 month period. When they refused to extend the period a suit was filed by Aspen Grove on the owner of the property, CNL. Seven to eight entities have been named in the suit. The bankruptcy of a certain properties of EWP as well as the economy has impacted the law suit. Aspen Grove would like to collect money for damages that may be occurring to several buildings and the land from the leaking retention pond and bio swale on CNL’s property. AG would also like to come up with a plan for the removal of the pond and propose that the water be diverted along Northstar Drive to the golf course. A professional firm has been engaged to develop evidence on water levels adjacent to the pond. A tracer dye will be added to the pond water to determine where it is flowing on AG property. The Association’s attorney has been asked to draw up a letter to the Board explaining the status of the suit and that the Association is not being sued. The letter should be included in the budget package being mailed to the membership in mid September.
Mr. Miller provided the Maintenance Report that included the following items:
1. The Board is looking at replacing the floors in the tower buildings laundry rooms. A homeowner requested that the plywood ski lockers in the laundry rooms be evaluated for replacement as well. 

2. Combination locks have now been installed on all tower building laundry rooms the combination on all rooms locks is C578X.

3. The Association has been doing brush and tree removal work with the Northstar Forester to comply with defensible space requirements and Public Resources Code 4291. 

4. Asphalt crack filling of the parking lots will be done in the fall. 

5. Earth to wood contact on buildings is being eliminated. 

Mr. Thornton reported that the Board is working on a list of approved personal property items for storage in the common area and exclusive use common area. The list has not been finalized at this time. They would appreciate homeowner input on the list at the Board Meeting being continued after the Annual Meeting.

Mr. Thornton provided the Architectural Upgrade Report that included the following items:

1. Dual pane window installation is complete on all units. The project was done on time within the budget.
2. New doors will be installed this fall on the buildings gas and electric meter closets. They will have a metal frame with wooden inserts. A latch system is still being devised. A prototype has been installed at building 3130-3132.

3. Damaged and worn out furnace room and ski locker doors will be identified and replaced this fall. They will be painted the brown color of the new trim. 

4. Several foundation sections on tower building 3169-3180 and buildings 3088-3090, and 3091-3096 have been textured and painted. Homeowner comments on the work and improved appearance have been positive.    
A sign up sheet for formation of a Committee to create a Master Plan of future improvements in Aspen Grove for the next 5 – 15 years was presented for membership participation. Several owners signed up. 
Mr. Steeb addressed the following Old Business items:

1. The Board explored installing Mutt Mitt dispensers throughout the property to aid in the disposal of pet waste. It was decided that they would not be installed. It is the pet owner’s responsibility to pick up and dispose of their pet’s waste. 

2. Aspen Grove is susceptible to day skiers sneaking in and using the parking lots. Owners are reminded to attach their parking stickers to windshields and issue the Guest and Resident placards to renters, short and long term. The stickers and placards are available through the Camco office. 

3. While there is no smoking restriction within Aspen Grove, smokers are requested to use ashtrays and do not throw their butts in the common area. 
4. If children are seen sledding across pathways or there is excessive noise coming from a unit, owners are asked to call Northstar Security to address these safety and nuisance problems. 

The following new business items were addressed:

1. The Board is looking at a combination lock to approve for installation on front doors.

2. The Board is researching a service that takes seeds harvested from trees on Aspen Grove property. The service banks the seeds and raised seedlings for replanting on Aspen Grove land. 

3. Pathways’ slopes throughout the property are being evaluated to determine if they are a reasonable slant or if leveling and stair addition is needed in some areas. 

4. Status of the Alpine Coaster installation was discussed. Booth Creek would like to install it but they have two other mountain chairlift projects on the slate ahead of it. The want to take more time to evaluate the concerns of the community over this attraction. It is becoming a more expensive project than they had originally planned. 
Results of the Election for the 2010 / 2011 Board of Directors were announced as follows:

Mario Alioto

101 votes


Bill Ireton

102 


Liz Reagor

96


Jim Steeb

98


Bob Thornton
98


Bill Hoffman

  1
(not a nominee this year)
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:58 am.

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller 

Property Manager
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